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Swaffham Town Council

Minutes of the Transport, Access & Environment Committee meeting held on Tuesday 2nd June 2020 at 4.00pm via virtual media link.

Councillors:	Mrs J Anscombe, Mr K Sandle, Mrs L Beech, Mrs J Skinner, Mr L Scott  

Committee members:		Mrs K Gordon (In the Chair), Mr P Bray, Mr S Sole, Mr J Zielinski

Breckland Council:		Cassie Ruffell, Simon Taylor-Avery
Norfolk County Council:	David Jacklin, Highways, Cllr E Colman

Town Clerk:	Mr R Bishop
Minute Taker:		Mrs H Duggan

	
1. Apologies and reasons for absence.
Mr Nick Duddleston – had resigned from the Committee, as a non-voting member.

2. Declarations of interest 
There were no Declarations of interest.

3. Cassie Ruffell, Breckland Council 
Walking / Cycling App
Cllr Anscombe provided a recap of progress to date – from an initial Town Team project to create an App to promote 12 walking and cycling routes in and around Swaffham; discussions with Ryan Baxter who worked on Breckworld to the current position of needing funding of £35,000.
The Committee debated the possibility of MTI funding and S106 funding from the new Barratt Homes development on Norwich Road.
Cllr Colman confirmed Breckland Leader, Cllr Chapman-Allen was supportive of the project and it was possible Breckland may be able to provide financial support.

It was agreed Cllr Scott and Cassie Ruffell would speak with Breckland Planning regarding potential S106 funding for further discussion at the next Committee meeting.

Cllr Beech highlighted the need for investment in the walking and cycling routes and it was proposed this was a subject that needed further discussion at a future meeting. Cllr Anscombe suggested it would be good idea to revisit the previous work done on a potential on way system in town. 
Cllr Colman highlighted the current plans with NCC Highways to trial some pedestrianisation of the Market Place As part of the lockdown easement in the next two weeks. 

It was agreed Cllr Scott and Cassie Ruffell would speak with Breckland Planning regarding potential S106 funding for further discussion at the next Transport, Access & Environment Committee meeting.

It was agreed to revisit previous discussions regarding a one-way system to help facilitate a walking and cycling way, for discussion at the next Transport, Access & Environment Committee meeting agenda

4.35pm Cassie Ruffell left the meeting

4. Simon Taylor-Avery, Breckland Council 
Town Centre car parking. Mr Taylor-Avery confirmed the decision had been made to proceed with the 2 hr carparking in town as per the original 6-month trial which was also supported by the Council. The car parking had been suspended during lockdown however would be reinstated shortly with the opening of more shops etc. There would be an annual review.
The Town Clerk advised the Committee that plans were in the pipeline to lose some on street parking and loading bays to accommodate Highways plans to provide wider access for pedestrians as lockdown is loosened. Changes were being planned to take effect from 15th June 2020.

Station Street HGV park – Mr Taylor-Avery explained the main challenge was Highways England requirement to have an HGV park close to the A47. A discussion would needed with  Highways England on whether the current park could be moved elsewhere, Cllr Anscombe referred to a meeting in January 2020 when Breckland were asked to look at alternate sites, Mr Taylor Avery advised he was not aware of this request and reiterated a discussion was needed with Highways England first before a case needed to be made to Breckland Council for an alternate site.
Cllr Colman offered to speak with Breckland Cabinet Cllr Bambridge on the subject and report back to the Committee

It was agreed Cllr Colman would speak with Breckland Cabinet Cllr Bambridge on the subject of an alternate site for the HGV Park in Swaffham and report back to the Committee.

4.54pm Mr Simon Taylor-Avery left the meeting

5. Highway Engineer David Jacklin
Covid-19 Emergency/temporary measures in the Town Centre
Mr Jacklin explained the measures planned for 15th June to provide greater pedestrian access in the town centre with the opening of shops etc. Plans include closing the road on the West side from the Buttercross to the Swaffham Café, traffic would be directed to the main traffic lights and from there cars/lorries would turn left towards Kings Lynn. Concerns were raised by Committee members regarding the lorries and potential for railing damage as they attempted tight left turns. 
Cllr Colman and Mr Jacklin both explained that Station Street had too many parked cars for his to be a viable option for lorries to use to get to the A47.
It was debated and acknowledged that the plans would be a good opportunity to trial the pedestrian opportunities for the town centre as well as push the need for double yellow lines along Station Street to help open the road to allow lorries a better route towards the A47.

It was agreed to consider double yellow lines along Station Street in phase 2

17.05pm Mr David Jacklin left the meeting.

6. County Councillor Ed Colman 
Town Centre
Cllr Colman supported the previous discussion on the town centre pedestrian access, road closure etc with a view that a second phase of more permanent measures, Station Street yellow lines would be a positive move for Swaffham.
Cllr Anscombe highlighted the link between the earlier conversation on walking and cycle routes in Swaffham would benefit from the outcome of these new plans with the proposed App as a way to integrate everything.
Cllr Colman confirmed he was happy to be the liaison point between the Council and BDC/NCC on this dynamic project.

Bypass /Relief Road meeting
Cllr Colman agreed to arrange a suitable date as soon as was possible with Martin Wilby and Ian Parkes to progress talks on this subject.

Rural Mobility Project
Cllr Colman advised time was tight and called upon the Committee for their support for this project – which would benefit Swaffham and the surrounding villages, especially the elderly and post 16-year olds. 
Cllr Colman was looking for local stakeholder support to compliment the support received from Elizabeth Truss MP.
It was proposed that the Committee Chairman would draft a letter of support for the Rural Mobility project.

It was agreed the Committee Chairman would draft a letter of support for the Rural Mobility project.

17.24 Cllr Ed Colman left the meeting.

7. Traffic, Access or Environment issues from Non-Members Councillors 
There was nothing to report.

8. Minutes
The minutes of 3rd March 2020 were agreed as a true and accurate copy by the Chairman. It was noted the minutes would be signed at a later date after lockdown.

9. Report on outstanding actions agreed at previous meetings.

Network Improvement Strategy 
As discussed earlier, Cllr Colman would be organising a follow up meeting with Martin Wilby and Ian Parkes to discuss further.

Theatre Street Signage
This topic would be added to the Network Improvement Strategy meeting in plan.

Greener Cleaner Swaffham 
Cllr Anscombe and the Chairman had previously met with Andy Grant, NCC who had some very good ideas on this subject. It was proposed that a further meeting should be arranged to discuss the ideas further and possibly adopt some ideas for Swaffham

It was agreed Cllr Anscombe and the Chairman would arrange a follow up meeting with Andy Grant, NCC to discuss his ideas to help the Greener Cleaner Swaffham project.

10. Next meeting 
The Chairman and Town Clerk had previously discussed the possibility of moving the Committee to a bi-monthly meeting, to allow progress on projects etc time to evolve before updates could be provided at meetings. Also discussed was the ability to continue with virtual meetings where possible as this supported the attendance of guests without the barrier of travel etc.
It was proposed the next meeting would be Tuesday 4th August, by virtual meeting, which would allow or the Network Improvement Strategy meeting to be held in between.

It was agreed the next meeting would be Tuesday 4th August by virtual meeting, which would allow for the Network Improvement Strategy meeting to be held in between.




Meeting Closed 5.30pm					Chairman………………  
Initials…………..
